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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 9th July 2019 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, G Parkin, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, L Brown, Community Warden Jo Vos, Volunteer Support Warden Lee Phelan, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
4036.
Apologies & reasons for absence: 
4037.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr S Mash, agenda item 9.a Minute no.4044.a


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.  
4038.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 11th June 2019:  Confirmed and signed as a

            correct record. 


4039.
Matters Arising: 

i)  Change of KCC policy on Free School Transport update.  Chairman reported that he had received a reply from Damian Green which stated that Wittersham was probably not the only village to have this problem and it may well take a Court Case to resolve.  He suggested that a meeting with Mike Hill would be useful as he would know the likely response from KCC with regard to a possible Court Case.  Various suggestions were put forward by Cllrs which included 1) an FOI request to KCC for the names of other Town or Parish Councils who are experiencing the same problem, 2) to have the issue put on a KALC meeting agenda to find out which other parishes know of the problem and 3) to contact Jon Hunt, BBC reporter.  The Chairman agreed he would arrange a meeting with Mike Hill and that an FOI request could be made but he is away for the next fortnight and the KALC meetings he attends are only for Ashford Borough parishes.  It was thought that it would be better for concerned parents to take it further with the BBC rather than the Parish Council doing so.  


ii)  SIDs update,  Clerk reported that ABC Legal Department is contacting KCC for further information.


iii)  BT Wayleave update. Nothing further to report at present.


iv)  Scam  Awareness Presentation. 22 people attended, 10 of whom had come specially to hear the presentation.  It had been suggested that a leaflet inserted into Outlook on Oxney would be useful.  Community Warden Jo Vos has offered to give the presentation to other organisations. Agreed article to be put forward for inclusion in the next issue of Outlook and Clerk to speak to Judy Darkins.

v)  Ashford Mediation Service.  Agreed article sent to Clerk to be forwarded to Outlook for possible inclusion in the next issue.


vi)  WiFi in the Village Hall update.  Cllr Parkin informed the meeting that this is in hand.

vii)  Swan update.  Chairman reported on the reply he had received from Tim Naylor, ABC in response to his letter to him as agreed at the last meeting.  John Newton has asked if the Parish Council can help with the cost of hiring the Village Hall for the Pop Up Pop.  This will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
4040.
Planning Application: (previously circulated to Councillors)

19/00740/AS  Redundant Barn at Ewe & Lamb Public House – Conversion & change of use into 1 bedroom dwelling with garden area & parking.  This application is the same as the one just withdrawn by the applicant.  After a short discussion it was agreed to object on the same grounds as the Council objected to the first application and residents were encouraged to do the same.


KCC/AS/0129/2019  Wittersham CofE Primary School – Refurbishment & resurfacing of Early Years Foundation Stage playground to provide new artificial grass, safety surfacing canopy, sheds and fencing.  Councillors gave it their full support. 
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4041
Review Emergency Plan – Councillors had seen a copy which has been kept updated and 
agreed that no revision was necessary.
4042.
To consider registering an interest in VE Day Celebrations 8-10th May 2020.  This is in 
response to an article in the KALC Parish News.  Agreed Council should pursue registration and 
that the History Society and Royal British Legion could lead.  All organisations should be asked 
whether they are going to involve themselves, including the School.
4043.
To agree project details for hard path from Coronation Field pedestrian gate to Memorial 
Gardens circular path.  It was agreed to obtain quotes from contractors and to put on the 
agenda for the next meeting 'to consider a project to pave alongside the highway from the 
entrance to the Memorial Gardens in The Street to the beginning of the footway.'
4044.
Correspondence:

a) Outlook on Oxney – Request for donation towards the cost of publishing.  Agreed to give a 
donation of £927.50.


b)  WKPS – Annual Group Membership £25.  Agreed.


c)  Email from Mrs Jane Burnett asking the Parish Council to request a lower speed limit along a 
stretch of Peening Quarter Road.  After a full discussion it was agreed to support her case but 
that it should be open to professional advice as to what the correct limit should be.  Clerk would 
advise Mike Hill of the Council's decision.


At this point the difficulty of safely leaving Acton Lane onto Stocks Road was discussed again 
and agreed, on safety grounds, that the Clerk contact Tim Piper of Owley to ask that a mirror, 
which had been in the hedge previously, be reinstated with the Council offering to contribute to 
the cost.


For noting:


d)  Lloyds Bank – Changes to banking online.

Previously Circulated by email:

e)  LCR Winter 2018 Survey     f)  ABC – Leader Briefing Notes for Parishes No. 7     g)  KALC – Parish News June 2019     h)  ABC – Leader Briefing Notes for Parishes Nos 8 & 9 


i)  National CSSC Green Message – NCTPHQ Bulletin – 24 June 2019     j)  Transforming health and social care in Kent and Medway July 2019 News     k)  Environment Agency letter to Parish Councils.     l)  Release the Pressure Suicide Awareness Campaign     m)  Monthly Update from PCSOs – put on Website.  
4045.  To authorise payments:


Clerk's expenses 13th March to 8th July 2019 £142.64.  Authorised.

4046.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker's: Spending a lot of time trying to keep on top of the grass and hedge cutting.  Clerk to check the safety of using the Ride on Mower without the anti roll bar fitted.


b)  Finance:



i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.



ii) First quarter's Financial Statement – Noted.

c)  Planning:                                                        
                 Decisions received: 

                 19/00627/AS  Land adjoining The Beeches known as Hope Farm  - Demolition of  

                                        redundant stable building & menage, conversion of Atcost barn to a self 

                                        contained 3 bedroom dwelling with associated parking, amenity, landscaping &

                                        biodiverse enhancements.                                                                      Granted
                 19/00628/AS  Land adjoining The Beeches known as Trebyan – Demolition of three

                                        redundant buildings, removal of hardstanding, conversion and extension of a 

                                        barn into a self-contained one bedroom dwelling with associated parking, 

                                        amenity, landscaping & biodiverse enhancements.                                Granted
                 19/00395/AS  Lordings Oast Listed Building Consent – Ground floor installation of internal

                                        staircase to roundel, addition of partition walls, alteration to doors, removal of 

                                        staircase at first floor, addition of partition walls/doors at first floor level,

                                        addition of bi-fold doors, rooflight on northwest elevation, insulation & retiling of

                                        roundel roof.                                                                                            Granted



d)  Highways: KALC Highways Presentation forwarded to Cllrs.
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e)  Public Rights of Way: First vegetation cut carried out but not checked.


f)   Open Spaces:  Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard:  Nothing to report.
4047.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies.


Village Hall Management Committee – Nothing to report. 
4048.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
4049.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th September 2019 at 7.30pm
4050.
Items for information: 


1) Reminder – Wittersham Pop up Pub – Friday 4-11pm, Saturday Noon – 11pm.  Proceeds will be used to assist in the work needed to re-open our village pub,The Swan.


2) ABC – Corporate Plan 2021-25.  Chairman gave a report on a meeting he had, as Chairman of KALC- Ashford, with Borough Councillor Neil Bell who wants rural input.

The meeting closed at 21.31hrs
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.

Planning Applications

19/00740/AS  Redundant Barn at Ewe & Lamb Public House.  The Chairman explained that this application was a repeat of the one which had been withdrawn recently and that it was very important that the neighbours present this evening, if still objecting, should write to the Planning Department again.  When asked if there were any further issues it was explained by a neighbour that the inclusion of a garden area was very worrying as if a wall was built round it it could make it very difficult to enter, turn or leave the Mews.  It was also pointed out the Application Form states the conversion of a barn when it is actually a garage. The Chairman once again said that it is very important that these points be made to the Borough Council.
Other matters:


1) Mr Roger Parker said that he felt the content of the Outlook on Oxney was now much improved but it would be good to read a football report more often than at the end of the footballing year.


2) Mr Roger Parker complained that the branches on the trees on the grass fronting 1-4 Forge Meads need cutting back as when the wind blows they are liable to hit those walking along the footway and could cause damage.  Clerk to inform ABC. 


3) Mr Phil Willcocks pointed out that although the hedge between Homestead and the Old Gaol had now been cut back it hadn't been cut right back to the inner curb which meant that a lot of the footway was still lost.  This is the responsibility of the landowners who should be made aware of this. The Chairman explained that this was a difficult issue to get across.  It was pointed out that residents can report overgrown hedges etc to KCC online.  KCC will then write to the householder to ask them to cut it back.  If this doesn't happen KCC will do it and charge the householder.  Clerk to put an article in the next issue of Outlook.


4) Mr Roger Parker complained that brambles coming out of hedgerows were also a problem making it difficult for people, especially children, to avoid without stepping into the road.

Community Warden Jo Vos's report


Jo reported that there wasn't a lot to report as the village had been pretty quiet.  She had reported a couple of fly tipping issues.  She felt that the Scam presentation she gave had been well received.  Mr Roger Parker thanked Jo for this presentation stating that it was a pity that more people hadn't attended.  He also stated that a number of thefts had been reported on 'Nextdoor' and the Chairman added that when he sees these he always replies that it was important that they be reported to the Police.  Cllr Brown pointed out that there had been vandalism in College Wood.  The PCSO is aware of this.  
